
 

 

Church of the Holy Trinity 
 

 

A parish open to all, grounded in prayer 

and a messenger of the Gospel 
 

January 2, 2022 
 

Clergy 
 

Rev. Carl Gallinger, Pastor 
Rev. Linh Vu, Parochial Vicar 
 

Deacon David Zelenka 
Deacon Mike Leman 
 
In Residence 
 

Rev. Steven Titus 

 
Mass Times 
 

Daily Mass:   
Monday - Saturday:  8:00 am 
 

Sunday Masses:   
Saturday: 5:30 pm   
Sunday:  7, 9, & 11 am 
 

Holy Day Masses: 
Vigil:  5:30 pm 
Holy Day:  8 am, 12:10 & 5:30 pm 

 
Reconciliation    
7:30 am Monday - Saturday  
4:00 pm Saturday 
or by appointment; please call the 
Parish Office to schedule. 
 

 

 1836 Hot Springs Ave. 
 Cheyenne, WY 82001-5337 
 

 Website:   www.holytrinitycheyenne.org  
 Facebook:  Holy Trinity Cheyenne  

Parish Office:   
Monday - Thursday:  8:30 am –12 pm, 1 pm – 4:30 pm 
Friday:  8:30 am –12 pm 
 

 Phone:  (307) 632-5872     Email Addresses are 
Fax:  (307) 632-1810          on back page of bulletin 



 

 

  St. Mary’s Catholic School News 
 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday, 7:45 am to 3:15 pm.  Phone: 307-638-9268.   
 

Save The Date - Fanfare for Education - Saturday, March 5th at Little America:  We are  
still working out the final details. Please watch the bulletin and school website for more information, 
www.stmaryswyo.org.  

We have a Lost & Found Basket in the 
vestibule on the white tables.  If you have found 
an item at the Church please put it in the basket 

or give it to the ushers.  If you are missing something, 
please check the basket! 
 
Veterans:  Are you a veteran who is struggling?  You are 
not alone!  Please reach out to someone in the parish 
whom you trust for assistance. The VA has a 24-hour crisis 
line: 1-800-273-8255, press 1.  We are grateful for your 
service; we value you as a member of our community; and 
we pray for your healing.  
 
SPAM WARNING:  Fr. Carl, Fr. Linh and parish staff 
will never text or email a parishioner to purchase anything 
for them.  Please do not respond to any such solicitations.  
 
WARNING:  Please check to make sure there is a glass 
votive candle holder available before you purchase a 
candle.  DO NOT PLACE LIT CANDLES IN BETWEEN 
CANDLE HOLDERS!  This creates a fire hazard.   

Synod Listening Sessions:  Please plan on attending one of the listening 
sessions listed below.  This is an opportunity for us to share, listen, and discern the 
movement of the Spirit as we reflect upon our journey as God’s people at Holy Trinity. 
Visit https://dioceseofcheyenne.org/synod-2021-2023 for more information about 
the Synod and the process proposed by Pope Francis.   
 

 Thursday, January 6th, 7:00 pm, Cabrini Hall 

 Tuesday, January 11th, 7:00 pm, Cabrini Hall 

 Sunday, January 16th, 4:00 pm, Cabrini Hall 

 Wednesday, January 19th, 6:00 pm, Cabrini Hall     

Shannon Miller  from LPi, our 
bulletin printer, will be securing 
new ads for our church the month 
of December As a valuable 
member of the business 
community, we invite you to 
expand your reach and grow your 
business with a print ad in our 
parish bulletin and/or a digital ad 
featured on ParishesOnline.com. 

Contact Shannon at 
(253) 875-0997 smiller1@4Lpi.com  

As parishioners, we are part of a community, a parish family.  We do not visit on a Sunday morning, 
since we cannot visit a place that is home.  We are the Body of Christ and every Sunday liturgy gathers Christ’s Body 
to be re-created through Word and Sacrament.  This primary activity of God re-creating the Church requires the gifts, 
talents, and time of each member.  Each gift is an offering of love to one another and ultimately to God. 
 

We need you now more than ever.  Each of us has a responsibility in the celebration of the Eucharist.  A danger of 
streamed liturgies was that we could find ourselves as passive spectators instead of active participants.  As you look 
at the concrete needs of our family, please pray asking if this is the time God is calling you to serve your sisters and 
brothers as we celebrate Eucharist together. 
 

Currently we have the following number of ministers at each Sunday liturgy.  Next to that number is the total number 
of ministers needed so that each minister serves a maximum of once every four weeks. (Red = Have, Black = Need) 
 

    Lectors   Extraordinary      Ushers/      Altar 
         Min. of Communion  Hospitality      Servers 
5:30     6  4       10   8      6 16       5    12 
7:00     5  4        2   8      5 16       3    12 
9:00    11  4       13   8     12 16       13    12 
11:00     3  4        5   8      8 16       2    12 
 

Formation sessions for new, returning, and current ministers will be offered January 6th at 6:00 pm,  
January 8th at 1:00 pm, and January 12th at 7:00 pm.  You only need to attend one session.  

http://www.stmaryswyo.org
mailto:smiller1@4Lpi.com


 

 

Church of the Holy Trinity Youth Ministry Thoughts of the Pastor… 
Like many things within 
Catholicism, feast days have a 
varied history.  That should be 
expected in a Church spanning 
the globe through two millennia, 
encountering various cultures   
and languages.  The feast we 
celebrate today is among them.  
Epiphany comes from a Greek word meaning 
manifestation.  Among Eastern Christians this feast is also 
called theophaneia or theophany, the appearing of God.   

The origins of celebrating Epiphany are obscure, but 
probably associated with a celebration of the Incarnation as 
a whole.  In parts of the eastern Mediterranean, Epiphany 
was the nativity feast of Christ.  This was the practice of the 
fourth century Jerusalem church.  The Jerusalem church 
did not adopt the December 25 nativity feast until the fifth 
century, and following its earlier practice the Armenian 
church has never done so.  By the end of the fourth century 
most churches of the East had accepted the western 
Christmas and assigned January 6 as the feast of the 
Baptism of Christ.  This date was an important day for 
baptism in the Byzantine church, which still has a blessing 
of water on this feast.  The largest Greek Orthodox 
celebration in the world is held January 6 in Tarpon 
Springs, Florida, a small town outside of Tampa Bay settled 
by Greek sponge divers. 

At the same time as the western Nativity feast of December 
25 was being adopted in the East, Epiphany was accepted 
as a feast in the western churches.  At first it seems to have 
been the feast of the three miracles: the visit of the Magi, 
the baptism of Christ, and the wedding feast at Cana.  
Eventually however, the Roman rite concentrated solely on 
the visit of the Magi as the content of the feast, assigning 
the baptism of the Lord to the following Sunday. 

Although the feast of Epiphany has a varied history, its 
importance has not been lost either in the West or East.  
For us in the West with our focus solely on the Magi, the 
only source in Scripture is Matthew 2:1-12.  The theological 
significance is clear: the manifestation (epiphany) is for the 
entire world, represented by the magi.  Within the story 
these “wise ones,” most likely astrologers from the East 
follow a star to Bethlehem.  New stars were always 
associated with the birth of significant historical figures.  
Tradition teaches three magi or kings made the journey due 
to the three gifts that were offered to Jesus.  But, to make 
the journey there would have been many more in the 
caravan. 

God’s plan of salvation takes a significant leap forward in 
today’s feast of the Epiphany.  A plan born in the covenant 
with Abraham where God promised children as numerous 
as the sand on the seashore or the stars in the sky, now 
moves beyond biological paternity.  All humanity is now 
called into a covenant by faith forged through the life, death 
and Resurrection of Jesus, the Christ. 

     Fr. Carl 

 

 

Registration for 2021-22 is online at 
www.holytrinitycheyenne.org  
 

Junior High Youth Ministry (grades 6-8) We 
meet the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month 
from 6:30 - 7:30 pm.  See you on January 12th. 
 

Confirmation Class meets on Sunday evenings 
from 4:00 - 5:30 pm in the RE Center.  See you 
January 9th. 
 

High School Youth Ministry meets on Sunday 
evenings from 7:00 - 8:30 pm in the RE Center.  
Seniors are with Fr. Carl, Fr. Linh and Deacon 
Dave in the Youth Center (House next to RE 
Center).  See you January 9th. 

 
The Footsteps of St. Paul Pilgrimage 
to Greece & Turkey is open to 
Youth & Adult Pilgrims!  Join us for 
this once in a lifetime trip June 22 - 

July 2, 2022.   We have room for more pilgrims 
and registration is open to all.  Cost is $4,107 per 
pilgrim but will come down if additional pilgrims 
register.  The pilgrimage will entail walking for up 
to 30 minutes at a time.  Please evaluate your own 
health and physical condition before registering.  
Fundraising opportunities are available for the 
youth.  Brochures are in the vestibule.  Please call 
or email Maria in the Parish Office if you are 
interested in joining this pilgrimage. 
 
The Diocese of Cheyenne pilgrimage for high 
school youth to Mexico and El Salvadore:  
Tentative dates are August 1-13, 2022.  Please 
express Interest to Joe Watawa, Director of 
Pastoral Formation, Diocese of Cheyenne at 
jwotawa@dioceseofcheyenne.org or (307) 638-
1530, ext. 103 or by January 9, 2022.                                               

 

*********************************** 

 
Grade School Faith Formation: 
  

Family Faith Formation (grades k-5)  
Classes are on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the 
month from 6:00 - 7:30 pm in Cabrini Hall.  Dinner will 
be served!  See you on January 5th. 
 

MagnifiKid booklets:  Please pick 
up a packet for your children from the 
tables in the back of the church.  The 
packet includes a book for each week 
of the month. 



 

 

 

What’s Happening Soon  
 

Jan. 4 7:00 pm: Celebrate Recovery, RE Center 
 

Jan. 5 10:00 am: Origins Bible Study, RE Center 
 6:00 pm: Family Faith Formation, Cabrini Hall 
 

Jan. 6 11:00 am: Mass of Anointing, Church 
 7:00 pm: RCIA, RE Center 
 7:00 pm: Operation San Jose men’s group,  
   RE Center 
 

Jan. 7 9:30 am: HTCCW Meeting, Cabrini Hall 
 

Jan. 9 4:00 pm: Confirmation Class, RE Center 
 7:00 pm: High School Youth Ministry,  
   RE Center 
 

Jan. 11 7:00 pm: Celebrate Recovery, RE Center 
 

Jan. 12 10:00 am: Origins Bible Study, RE Center 
 6:30 pm: Jr. High Youth Ministry, RE Center 
 

Jan. 13 7:00 pm: RCIA, RE Center 
 

Jan. 17 Parish Office Closed for MLK Holiday 
 

 

Christmas Season Mass Schedule:   
The Epiphany - Saturday, January 1st at  5:30 pm and 
Sunday, January 2nd at 7:00, 9:00 & 11:00 am. 
 

Baptism of the Lord - Saturday, January 8th at 5:30 pm 
and Sunday, January 9th at 7:00, 9:00 & 11:00 am. 

 
A Mass of Anointing will be celebrated Thursday, 
January 6th at 11:00 am.  All are welcome! 

 
New Years’ Women’s Retreat:  We cordially invite 
you to a day of Prayer and Spiritual Reflection on 
Saturday, January 8th from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm at the 
Cathedral of St. Mary - Hartmann Hall.  Guest speaker is 
Deacon Vernon Dobelmann.  Hosted by St. Mary’s 
Cathedral Guild and the Diocese of Cheyenne Bishop’s 
Guild.  Please RSVP by January 5th to 307-635-9261. 

 
Do you have an artistic flair? An eye for color and 
design?  Would you like to try your hand at floral 
arrangements or maybe lend a hand moving things up 
and down stairs?  The Arts and Environment ministry 
invites you to join our group.  We change the banners 
and altar flowers to reflect liturgical seasons.  Participate 
as often or as little as you'd like.  Now is a great time to 
try out this fun and creative ministry. Contact Monica for 
more information at 307-421-4140 (leave message). 
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Charity of the Month 
St. Joseph’s Food Pantry is our January Charity.   
Non-perishable food items may be placed in the receptacle 
in the vestibule of the church or delivered to the pantry at 
206 Van Lennen Ave.  Perishable items such as milk, 
cheese and meat are accepted but must be delivered 
directly to the pantry (10 am - 12:50 pm, Mon. - Thurs.). 

  
St. Joseph’s Food Pantry 

The pantry is open Monday - Thursday, 
10 am - 12:50 pm, 206 Van Lennen 

Ave. (South side off 5th St.).  If you are 

new, bring photo ID and proof of 
address (utility bill, rent receipt, medical 

statement).  No income documentation needed.   Call 307-
275-0567 between 10 am-12:50 pm, Monday - Thursday 
for information. Donations accepted during open hours.   

 
    Live Stream Mass on 
Holy Trinity now has a YouTube Channel to broadcast 
Mass on Sunday for those unable to attend in person.  To 
access the YouTube channel, go to our parish website, 
holytrinitycheyenne.org  and click on the YouTube icon.   

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament   

Adoration Chapel hours: Monday - Friday, 6 am to 8 pm 
[closed during 8 am Mass].    

 

Adoration Chapel Notice: The Chapel is closed 
until 6 am, Monday, January 3rd.  Come let us 
adore Him!  “...O Blessed Joseph, (Adorer of 
Christ), inspire me with your feelings for Jesus, 

and obtain for me the grace to love God like you.   Amen” 
(Blessed Bartolo Longo).  Text or call Cindy Richmond at 
256-9958 to setup your permanent [or semi-permanent] 
time to adore Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament and bring 
your family or a friend.   

 
Holy Trinity Vocations Chalice 

Our parish has a Vocations Chalice to encourage 
us to pray for vocations.  The intention is that 
families or individuals would pass the chalice 
from home to home each week. Interested 
parishioners are assigned a week to keep the 

chalice in their home to focus in a special way on praying 
for vocations to the priesthood and religious life. If you are 
interested in having the chalice come to your home, 
please call the office so we can arrange a date! 

 
Tuesday Morning Rosary for Life 

Join us to pray the Rosary for Respect Life Issues every 

Tuesday following the 8:00 am Daily Mass in the Church. 
All are welcome!  Please fast and pray for the protection of 
life from conception to natural death. 

 
Origins Bible Study 

Join Deacon Dave for a Bible Study on Wednesdays at  
10:00 am in the RE Center.  Contact Deacon Dave for 
more information at 307-631-1925. 



 

 

Everyday Stewardship 
 

The Light of the Moon:  If you own a television that 
has been turned on at any point in the last month or so, 
chances are you’ve caught at least a scene or two of the 
1946 classic film “It’s a Wonderful Life.”  

If you’re not familiar with the movie, it follows the life of 
George Bailey from childhood through adulthood. A 
dreamer by nature, George has big plans for himself that 
involve world exploration and adventure — but family and 
community obligations keep him tethered to the same 
spot on the map, leading an altogether ordinary life. 

One of the most memorable scenes from that movie is of 
George dancing with his sweetheart Mary while they sing 
“Buffalo Gals — Won’t you come out tonight/And dance 
by the light of the moon?” 

That lyric always catches my ear. Of course, the moon 
doesn’t have any light of its own. All the moon has is the 
ability to reflect the light that shines upon it.  

The same holds for us, doesn’t it? Our stewardship is 
purely a reflection of the grace granted to us by another. 
“Upon you the LORD shines,” writes Isaiah, “and over you 
appears his glory.” Every good action we will ever take 
begins in the mind of God. The fact that we have the 
honor of carrying it out on His behalf is a beautiful gift. It 
is God that makes our ordinary lives extraordinary. 

In the end of the movie, George Bailey realizes that he 
had a far greater life because, instead of being the hero 
of his own story, he allowed himself to reflect goodness 
onto others.  

Remember — the magi didn’t chart their own course. 
They merely followed the star. 

      — Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS   ©LPi 

 
HTCCW is collecting all can tabs to help the 
Shriners Club in Cheyenne and would like everyone's 
help.  Once the Shriners have collected a truck full they 
recycle the tabs for cash to donate to charities whose 

mission is to help children, such as the Shriners Hospital 
and Ronald McDonald House. Safely deposit all tabs you 
save into the can on the table in the vestibule labeled 
“HTCCW Can Tabs”.  Contact Della @ (307)631-6945 
with questions.  Thank you for your help. 
 
HTCCW invites everyone in the parish to a class 
based on Strength and Balance as we age.  Our 
instructor, Donna Padilla, is knowledgeable and delightful!  

The class is open to ladies and gentlemen in the parish 
and is held every 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month at 
2 pm in Cabrini Hall and is 60 min or less.   
 

The cost is based on the number of people who attend, in 
other words the more folks that attend the lower the cost. 
There is no contract involved and you can attend as much 
or as little as you would like.  Please wear clothes and 
shoes you feel comfortable in and bring a water bottle. 
For further information or to sign up, email Della Garibay 
mdgaribay@aol.com or call 307-631-6945. 
 
Mother Cabrini Hall is available to rent with a limit 
of 50 people.  Contact Linda Robbins at 307-638-9580. 

Readings for the Week of January 2, 2022 

Sunday: 
 
 

Monday: 
 

Tuesday: 
 

Wednesday: 
 

Thursday: 
 

Friday: 
 

Saturday: 
 

Next Sunday: 

Isaiah 60:1-6, Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6,  
Matthew 2:1-12 
 

1 John 3:22—4:6, Matthew 4:12-17, 23-25  
 

1 John 4:7-10, Mark 6:34-44  
 

1 John 4:11-18, Mark 6:45-52  
 

1 John 4:19—5:4, Luke 4:14-22a  
 

1 John 5:5-13, Luke 5:12-16 
 

1 John 5:14-21, John 3:22-30 
 

Isaiah 42:1-4, 6-7, Acts 10:34-38,  
Luke 3:15-16, 21-22 

Observances for the Week of January 2, 2022 

Sunday: 
 
Monday: 
Tuesday: 
Wednesday: 
Thursday: 
Friday: 
Next Sunday: 

The Epiphany of the Lord; Sts. Basil the Great and Gregory 
Nazianzen, Bishops and Doctors of the Church  
The Most Holy Name of Jesus 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious 
St. John Neumann, Bishop 
St. André Bessette, Religious  
St. Raymond of Penyafort, Priest  
The Baptism of the Lord 

Christmas “Water” Project: 
This year our Christmas Project 
is not focused on water, but still 
a very important cause!  Holy 
Trinity is partnering with the 
Daughters of Charity to support 

the Tay Ninh Province in Vietnam.  This project will equip 
children to break the cycle of poverty and illiteracy by 
enabling children from impoverished rural communities 
to attend school.  Destitute families are losing their 
understanding of the Catholic faith as they focus on 
survival. Your gifts will enable the Sisters to provide 
resources for life-changing education and demonstrate 
the love of God.  If you would like to contribute, please 
make checks to “Holy Trinity” and put “Christmas 
Project” on the memo line.  Envelopes labeled “Water 
Project” are also available in the vestibule.  Drop 
donations in the collection basket or bring to the Parish 
Office.  All donations and 10% of the Christmas 
collection will go toward this project.  Find the joy in 
helping others this Christmas Season! 

Please review our “Pray For” list on page 7.  If 
someone you put on the list is doing well, please let us 
know to take them off the list to make room for new 
names.   

mailto:Garibay@mdgaribay@aol.com
mailto:Garibay@mdgaribay@aol.com


 

 

Lorraine Elizabeth Grigsby 
 

Harry Underwood 
 

In Thanksgiving 
 

John Roybal 
 

John O’Brien 
  

Eduardo Perez, SI 
James Schaefer 
 

Mass For The People 
Lopez Family, SI 
Laura Yeoman Pringle 

8 AM 
 

8 AM 
 

8 AM 
 

8 AM 
 

8 AM 
 

8 AM 
5:30 PM 

 

 7 AM 
9 AM 

11 AM 

Monday, Jan. 3 
 

Tuesday, Jan. 4 
 

Wednesday, Jan. 5 
 

Thursday, Jan. 6 
 

Friday, Jan. 7 
 

Saturday, Jan. 8 
 
 

Sunday, Jan. 9 

 

 

The Mall of St. Vincent de Paul:  2112 Snyder Ave.  
NEW Store hours: 10 am - 5 pm, Tuesday - Saturday, 
Closed Sunday & Monday.   
Accepting donations:  11 am - 4 pm, Tues. - Sat.   
We are looking for a few volunteers.  Please stop by SVdP 
for more information.  SVdP Employees & Volunteers 
would like to wish all a Blessed Christmas Holiday.  

 
2022 Oberammergau Passion Play:  
Journey to Germany and the Black Forest 
for the 2022 Passion Play September 24 - 
October 3, 2022 in Oberammergau.  This 

10-day and 8-night faith journey includes the Cathedral of 
St. Peter, in Cologne, a majestic gothic church with the 
second tallest spires.  The Cathedral is home to the relics 
of the Magi.  After Mass in the Cathedral, we savor a 
scenic Rhine Cruise to Rudesheim, capital of Riesling 
wine. Here we enjoy a Wine Tasting.  Brochures are 
available online at https://bit.ly/2N0iDpA.  

 
Chancery Office Openings:  The Chancery Office for 
the Diocese of Cheyenne has two openings: 
 Receptionist/Administrative Assistant  
 Accounts Receivable/Data Entry Specialist  
Submit an Application, Letter of Interest, and a Résumé by 
mail, e-mail, online, or in-person for either of the openings 
to: Tammy Skala, Human Resource Director, Diocese of 
Cheyenne, 2121 Capitol Ave, Cheyenne, WY  82001, 
tskala@dioceseofcheyenne.org.  Tel.: 307-638-1530. 
Find all information online: www.dioceseofcheyenne.org/
employment.html 

 
Catholic Charities of Wyoming (CCW) is seeking 
an Executive Director.  CCW prefers that this person 
work in Casper but is open to considering a different 
working location in Wyoming. To learn more and download 
an application, go to: https://dioceseofcheyenne.org/job-
openings. Interested persons should submit an 
application, résumé, and letter of intent to Rev. Carl 
Gallinger at: cgallinger@dioceseofcheyenne.org. 

 

 
New Year's Resolutions?  Try Celebrate Recovery, a 
Christ Centered  12 Step Program for addictions and 

codependency, Tuesdays 6-8 pm, Holy Trinity RE Center. 

Are you registered at Holy Trinity?  We encourage 
you to register in the parish so that we can better minister 
to and with you. Register at www.holytrinitycheyenne.org 
or with Registration Forms in the vestibule of the church 
by the usher’s closet.  Register to receive our mailings! 

Marriage Encounter Experience:  Begin the year 
with a bang in your relationship!  Worldwide Marriage 
Encounter offers weekend experiences to enhance your 
communication within your marriage.  Join millions of 
couples, priests and religious who revitalize their 
commitment and keep the excitement in their marriage. 
Upcoming dates:  Billings, MT Feb. 4-6; Gillette, WY 
Feb 18-21; Elk Mountain April 22-23 or visit the website 
at wwwme.org for more dates.  For information and to 
apply, visit www.wwme.org, call Dan & Clare Dooley at 
406-697-3275, or email montana.dooleys@gmail.com. 

 
Caring Ministry to the Sick and 
Homebound:  Do you like to visit 
with other people? Have you received 

the sacraments of baptism, confirmation and Eucharist 
and if married, in a marriage recognized by the Church? 
Would you consider being a Caring Minister who visits 
the sick and homebound in our parish? A background 

check, safe environment, and training will be provided. 
For more information contact S. Therese 406-850-3648 
or Maria in the office. 

 
Have you noticed someone missing from Mass 

or know of someone homebound?    Please invite 
those you have not seen at Mass to come back.  If you 
know of someone who is unable to come to Mass and is 
homebound, please call the Parish Office with their 
name, address, and contact number. 

https://bit.ly/2N0iDpA
mailto:tskala@dioceseofcheyenne.org
http://www.dioceseofcheyenne.org/employment.html
http://www.dioceseofcheyenne.org/employment.html
http://www.holytrinitycheyenne.org


 

 

Additional Parish Information: 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Arrangements must be made with the 
pastor or deacon at least 6 months in advance of your desired 
ceremony date. 

 

Parish Office Phone Number:  (307)632-5872  
 

Fr. Carl Gallinger, Pastor   
   Ext. 101, cgallinger@dioceseofcheyenne.org 
 

Fr. Linh Vu, Parochial Vicar 
    Ext. 116, lvu@holytrinitycheyenne.org 
 

Deacon Dave Zelenka 
    dlzel@bresnan.net  
 

Deacon Mike Leman 
    mleman@dioceseofcheyenne.org  
 

Maria Henschel, Director of Pastoral Ministry 
  Ext. 102, mhenschel@holytrinitycheyenne.org 
 

Laura Muff, Director of Music and Liturgy 
    Ext. 105, lmuff@holytrinitycheyenne.org 
 

Barb Rachocki, Office Manager 
    Ext. 100, brachocki@holytrinitycheyenne.org 
 

Lora Ketterling, Administrative Assistant 
    Ext. 111, lketterling@holytrinitycheyenne.org 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic School……………..………..638-9268 
Prayer Phone Line……………..........634-3435 / 638-9580 

Adoration Chapel Coordinator..…………...307-256-9958 

 

 
Leo Quinlivan, Dennis Grant (Husband of Kathi Grant), Mike Scott,  

Patricia Zimmerman, Teresa Cortez (Mother of Victor Cortez),  
Judy Grenier, Blas Medina, Cordelia Alcon, Roland Thomas,  

Sol Trujillo, William “Bill” Sheets, Emogene “Jean” Murry,  
Jessica Starks (Daughter of Michael Starks), Leona Cortez,  

Paula Barela, Dennis Schroeder, John Roybal, Rachael Corso,  
John “Jack” O’Brien, Gogi Knowlton (Sister of John Cortez),  
James Chubb, Jr., Harumitsu Doty, Laura Yeoman Pringle,  

Darlene VanScoy, Elizabeth Galavotti, Viola Doty, Betty Lewis,  
Manuel Gurule, David Glendenning (Uncle of Cindy Rando),  

Gabriela Zuniga (Daughter of Lillian Zuniga), Duane Bowring,  
Dennis Michael, and Seth Kamarad. 

  Jesus, be our strength.   
  Please Pray for: 
 

 

Linda Lucas, Pace Clyncke (Son of Fred & Val Clyncke), Harry Larson 
(Father of Mike Larson), Colleen Stauffacher (Daughter of Jim Collins), 

Alexandra Gonzalez, Robin Grandpre, Ralph Lopez, Kathy Murphy 
Orozco, Gino DeMarzio, Connie Peterson (Cousin of Eileen Smith), Ed 
Carleo, Robert Martin (Brother of Michael Martin), Kelly Logan (Mother 

of Randi Losalu), Scott C., Miriam Abernathy, Oaklee Morris, Judy 
Johnson, Mary Koritnik, Patricia Kricken, James Krasovich, Paul Gapen, 

Tony & JoAnn Klissus, William Gassman, Doris Dickson, Patty Page 
(Mother of Phil Page), Ruth Smyth, Jonathan Perez,  Brian Lopez, Sr., 

Margaret Jacobson, Adelina Segovia, Chuck Cloud, Dan Denning, 
Bonnie David, Thomas Morell, Mary Liakos, Joe & Carmel Burns, Evelyn 
Ingish, Debbie Schutt, Cristeen Jessen, Gina Mia Burke and Dale Karl. 

 Rest in Peace 
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Gay Woodhouse, Attorney

Advocacy With Spirit

 

1912 Capitol, Suite 500 
Cheyenne, WY 82001 
307-432-9399

602 East 1st St.	 Cheyenne, WY 82007

307-634-4822

Expert Sales, Service & Installation
Emergency Service Available

307-635-2600

DELL RANGE LIQUORS
Cheyenne’s friendliest liquor store, with fair prices! 

Can’t find what you want? Special orders welcomed!
Great Selection of Wines, Beer, & Spirits!
Open Mon-Sat 9am-10pm • Sun 10am-10pm

307-433-0979
3806 Dell Range Blvd • In the King Soopers Shopping Center

Proud Holy Trinity Parishioner Family

Locally Owned & Operated Since 1924 
2222 Russell Ave. • Cheyenne 

307-634-1568 • www.SchraderCares.com
Funerals • Cremation • Cemetery • Pre-Planning • Monuments • Receptions

Alex Aragon
Owner & Funeral 

Director

Jeff Jacoby
Owner & Funeral 

Director DECORvvm 
By Imagine More 

Lighting - Home Automation - Audio/Video - Window Coverings 

215 W Lincolnway, Cheyenne, WY 82001 

Diane Prunty
Store Manager, Designer

Diane@shopimaginemore.com 
307-920-9399

Local Owned & Operated Since 2010

severeweatherroofing.com

307-369-7616

RESIDENTIAL/JANITORIAL CLEANING

www.littlejoeco.com
307-634-5203

Little Joe Company
The Cleaning Team You Can Trust

mailto:dlzel@bresnan.net
mailto:mleman@dioceseofcheyenne.org
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1900 E. 19th St. • Cheyenne, WY

307-632-1900

www.wrcfuneral.com

Lee & Nani Goepfert
Owners - Parishioners

We Keep America Running

907 E. Lincolnway, Cheyenne

634-2141

Over 1800
Wines & 

500 Whiskeys

(307) 632-8735
516 South Greeley Highway

Cheyenne, WY 82007

Sales/Service/Install 

307-638-6621

307.634.1511 
www.halladaymotors.com

307-632-3046  
 412 Randall Ave, Cheyenne, WY 82001

CATERING

Delicious Food for every
private Occasion

634-3432 • 4620 GrandviewAve 
www.avanticheyenne.com     b4avanti@aol.com

Jerry Ciz 
Associate Broker/Owner

255 Storey Blvd. 
Cheyenne, WY 82009
307-631-1359 Cell

For Every Closing That Is A Result Of This Ad, 
I Will Donate $100 Back To The Church 
In The Buyer Or Seller’s Name 

HE GiLL WINDO

1813 Pacific Ave.

307-778-3037
www.gillwindow.com

T WC O M P A N Y
Touchstone Family Wellness
Caring for Families, Couples, Individuals and Teens
Phone: (307) 220-0485

Email: adamsmaryj@hotmail.com	 MARY J. ADAMS

721 East Lincolnway, Cheyenne, WY 82001	 Marriage & Family Therapist

• Seamless Siding
• Seamless Gutters
• Soffit & Fascia
• Windows

ABC Seamless  634-5700
1212 Ridge Road • Cheyenne

Visit Our Showroom • www.abccheyenne.com

Putting our members’ financial 
education “First” since 1947.
Come on by, and let us show you what it looks like 
when a credit union puts its members First!

Ruben’s MetalsRuben’s Metals
Scrap Metal & Scrap Metal & 

Container ServiceContainer Service
307-635-1820307-635-1820

Cornerstone Christian Supply
1507 Stillwater Ave. Suite E & F • Cheyenne, WY

307-638-9800

Contact me today to learn more:

Ben Budia
Field Agent

307-222-9373
Ben.budia@kofc.org

%socialLine%%if:showFacebook%

KOFC.ORG/JOINUS

Discover the Catholic Difference
Rely on the Knights of Columbus to help protect your family’s future.
A name you know and trust.
An organization you can believe in.

Contact me today to learn more about our products
Ben Budia - Field Agent
307-206-0220 • Ben.budia@kofc.org
LIFE INSURANCE • DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE • LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE • RETIREMENT ANNUITIES 

Contact me today to learn more:

Ben Budia
Field Agent

307-222-9373
Ben.budia@kofc.org

%socialLine%%if:showFacebook%

KOFC.ORG/JOINUS

Join for FREE! KofC.org/JoinUs Promocode: BBudia

Niemann &
Sons Music

1609 Central Ave

307.637.5222
Sales and Service

www.niemannmusic.com

Contact Shannon Miller
to place an ad today!

smiller1@4LPi.com
or (800) 950-9952 x2257

1100 Larkspur Rd • Cheyenne WY

307-274-0338
info@carpetmedicllc.com

Jo-EdJo-Ed
ProduceProduce

Wholesale Food ServiceWholesale Food Service
307-634-5885307-634-5885

Home of the Breakfast Burrito

Dine In, Takeout, and Delivery
(307) 433-0023

2102 E Lincolnway • Cheyenne, WY


